
April 2, 2019

 

Dear Clients,  
There are going to be notable changes happening in Merced and Sonoma 

County Courthouses.  
- Merced County:  

- Effective April 17, 2019:   
- Court Reporter services will be provided in Family Law 

proceedings. Pursuant to Government Code 68086(a)(1)(A), a 
$30 fee will be applied. It is the requesting party’s responsibility 
to pay the reporter’s fees for attending the proceedings, unless 
the requesting party has an approved fee waiver pursuant to 
California Rules of Court rule 3.55. 

- Sonoma County:  
- Public Portal is Down:   

- Sonoma County Superior Court is currently experiencing 
technical difficulties with the Public Portal. We are actively 
working to get the portal restored. We apologize for any 
inconvenience that this may cause. In the interim, if you need 
immediate access to court case information, please use the 
public kiosks at the Criminal Courthouse at the Hall of Justice or 
the Civil Family Courthouse. 

Best,   
USA Legal Network

For more information or any questions feel free to contact us at 
(213)-607-9000


